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THE CLERK: Sheet 7, Jason Van Dyke.

THE COURT: First off, I only want the parties that
are involved to approach.

Will the attorneys state their names.

MR. MCMAHON: Good morning, Judge. Joe McMahon for
the People of the State of Illinois.

MS. GLEASON: Jody Gleason on behalf of the State.

MS. HITE ROSS: Marilyn Hite Ross for the State.

MR. WEILER: Dan Weiler for the State.

MR. CULLEN: Joseph Cullen for the State.

THE COURT: Introducing the Garrity team.

MR. SAMS: Greg Sams for the special prosecutor and
for the People of the State of Illinois.

MR. COYLE: Vincent Coyle on behalf of the State of
Tllinois, Garrity team.

MS. SEBERGER: Sarah Seberger, People, Garrity team.

MS. KARAYANNIS: Katy Karayannis, People, Garrity
team.

MR. HERBERT: Good morning, Dan Herbert on behalf of
Jason Van Dyke who is present.

MR. RUECKERT: Randy Rueckert on behalf of Jason Van
Dyke.

MS. FLEMING: Elizabeth Fleming on behalf of Jason

Van Dyke.
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MS. WENDT: Tammy Wendt for Mr. Van Dyke.

THE COURT: Elizabeth, you're filing your appearance
now, today, on this?

MS. FLEMING: My appearance was filed, I believe two
court dates ago.

THE COURT: Okay, thank you. Brendan?

MR. HEALEY: And Brendan Healey here on behalf of
Proposed Amicus and other Amici, Reporters Committee for
Freedom of the Press.

THE COURT: And your Amicus brief has allowed to be
filed, so certainly. Matthew?

MR. TOPIC: Matt Topic on behalf of Jamie Kalven.

MR. BURDAY: Josh Burday on behalf of Jamie Kalven.

THE COURT: And Mr. Kalven is here today?

MR. TOPIC: He is.

THE COURT: Here's what I propose to do, to lay out
what we're going to do today.

First off, the first order of business will be
to determine the motion to quash the subpoena on
Mr. Kalven, then after that, we have the Lynch material.
And are there any other things on the agenda?

MR. MCMAHON: Judge, we filed a supplemental
discovery response, I filed that this morning. I

tendered that to Mr. Herbert earlier, and that's all
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that we have this morning.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, are you going to be
employing any expert witnesses?

MR. HERBERT: Yes, and we will seek leave to file a
list of our expert witnesses today.

THE COURT: All right. And what they're going to
testify to. Do you have their curriculum vitae with
that?

MR. HERBERT: We have the CV, and we have a brief
disclosure of what they're going to testify to, which
we'll follow up pursuant to law with the required
disclosure.

THE COURT: Okay, great.

Then, Mr. Sams, you're going to be proceeding
on your motion to quash the subpoena also; is that
correct?

MR. SAMS: That's correct.

THE COURT: And then, Mr. Topic, you're also on
that, so your client -- I'm going to let you proceed
first because it's your client. And then the order of
business will be the special prosecutors, Garrity team,
and then, Brendan, you can make your presentation also,
and then, Mr. Herbert, you can respond.

MR. MCMAHON: Judge, with your permission, my trial
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team, we're going to step out of the courtroom.

THE COURT: If you want, just go in chambers, that's
all right.

MR. MCMAHON: Thank you, Judge.

THE COURT: Will everybody please be seated. Thank
you.

Also, I just want to restate an order that was
issued on September 7th, 2017. It is hereby ordered
that Kelly Barnicle of WGN TV, Megan Crepeau of the
Chicago Tribune, and Andy Grimm of the Chicago Sun Times
will serve as co-chairs of the Media Coordinating
Committee in the matter People of the State of Illinois
versus Jason Van Dyke until and unless otherwise ordered
by the Court.

At this time, I'd like Mr. Sullivan to give
them duplicate originals of the order.

(Pause.)
THE COURT: All right. Mr. Topic, will you proceed
please?
MR. TOPIC: Yes, thank you, your Honor. Let me
start here. The entire underpinning for what
Mr. Van Dyke is trying to do here is based on a
representation that he has repeatedly made to this Court

that Mr. Kalven received copies of Garrity-protected
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statements. That's the only thing that would be
arguably of any relevance, he represented i1t improperly,
there is nothing that supports it, and it is flat out
not true, as Mr. Kalven has said multiple times.

THE COURT: You know, I'm —-- probably the first
thing we should do is have Mr. Kalven get on the stand
and establish that he is a journalist.

MR. TOPIC: So let me respond to that. Under the
Special Witness Doctrine, he is not required to take the
stand.

THE COURT: That's fine. You can appeal that real
quick.

The Special Witness Doctrine, how many times
has that applied in the First District of the State of
Tllinois?

MR. TOPIC: To my knowledge, it's not been addressed
in the First District.

THE COURT: Well, to my knowledge, the People of the
State of Illinois versus Willis, yes, it has. And
Justice Margaret Stanton was the justice that did that,
and 1t only pertained to a judicial officer, not to a
reporter.

So get Mr. Kalven on the stand or your motion

to quash the subpoena is denied.
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MR. TOPIC: And the scope of the testimony that --

THE COURT: Well, you'll find out about it. All
right, come on. First of all, you're telling me you're
not going to do it, so I want him up here and we're
going to swear him. I'll limit the scope of the
testimony.

MR. TOPIC: Your Honor, the issue is --

THE COURT: Either, Mr. Topic, you comply, or you're
showing disrespect for this Court.

MR. TOPIC: Your Honor, I mean no disrespect.

THE COURT: Then call your client please. Part of
my job is to protect witnesses against
self-incrimination, which hasn't even arose yet. So
nothing is going to happen to your client, he will not
be harassed, he will not be embarrassed. Call him or
you're out of here.

MR. TOPIC: Okay. Let me confer with my client on
whether he's going to respectfully --

THE COURT: If he takes any privilege, the Fifth
Amendment, the right of First Amendment, then he has not
established that he is a reporter. So your standing
here is not appropriate at this time.

MR. TOPIC: The argument --

THE COURT: I'm just telling you what I'm doing, I'm
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not discussing this with you, all right. You either
comply or you're out, so go ahead.

MR. TOPIC: May I have a moment to confer with my
client?

THE COURT: Absolutely, Matthew, go ahead.

(A short break was taken.)

MR. TOPIC: Your Honor, Mr. Kalven will take the
stand to testify.

THE COURT: Thank you. And I didn't mean to -- I'm
not abrupt, it's Jjust that we have a lot to do today.
Mr. Topic, we have different rules here, you can't
interrupt me until I take a breath.

Here's the case that I cited, People versus
Willis, W-I-L-L-I-S, it's at 349 Illinois Appellate
Third, and it was decided in 2004.

I'm sorry, go ahead now.

MR. TOPIC: Mr. Kalven will take the stand to
testify that he i1s a reporter. That's the extent to
which he will testify. He will otherwise --

THE COURT: You know, take a breath, all right,
relax a little bit.

Mr. Kalven, get up here please.
(Witness sworn.)

THE COURT: Mr. Kalven, the seat is adjustable, the

10
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mic is live, so if you adjust yourself -- and you can
adjust the mic so everybody can hear your testimony, it
would be very important and very appreciated, so thank
you. Proceed, Mr. Topic.
JAMIE KALVEN,

called as a witness herein, having been first duly
sworn, was examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. TOPIC:

Q. Can you Jjust state your name?

A. Jamie Kalven.

Q. Mr. Kalven, what is your occupation?

A. I'm a writer, a journalist.

Q. How long have you been a reporter?

A. My entire adult life.

Q. Are you regularly engaged in the business of

collecting, writing, or editing news or publication in
newspapers or periodicals?

A. Yes, 1 am.

Q. Are those newspapers and periodicals issued at

regular intervals in print or electronic format?

A. They are.
Q. Do they have general circulations?
A. Yes.

11
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Q. Were you so engaged as a reporter during the
time period of October 2014 to present?

A. I was.

MR. TOPIC: Your Honor, I can proceed further with
copies of awards Mr. Kalven as won as a reporter, I can
put forth --

THE COURT: Mr. Kalven is under oath, so his word is
good right now. Any cross examination by the special
Garrity prosecution team?

MR. SAMS: Nothing, your Honor.

THE COURT: Anything by the defense?

MR. HERBERT: Judge, based on that limited direct, I
don't have any examination. However, I would believe
that I should inform the Court that there's a chance
that Mr. Kalven should be advised of his criminal rights
here if testimony were to go on further, there is a
statute —-

THE COURT: You know, that's a judicial duty, so
relax a little bit, do your own work and I'll do mine,
okay?

MR. HERBERT: I'm just making a record, Judge.

THE COURT: What's a record, who's the record for?
Mr. Kalven? Are you representing him now?

MR. HERBERT: No, I'm not representing Mr. Kalven.

12
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THE COURT: Well, then why are you telling me to
tell him about his constitution -- sit down,
Mr. Herbert.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, the whole purpose that I'm
doing this is for my client.

THE COURT: This is not anything to do with
Mr. Kalven at this time. I know my duties, just relax a
little bit too, all right.

Thank you very much, you can have a seat.

I find that Mr. Kalven does come under the
purview of the Illinois Reporter's Act. Proceed,

Mr. Topic.

MR. TOPIC: Thank you, your Honor. As to the motion
to quash the issues that are independent of the fact
that Mr. Kalven is a reporter, as I had alluded to, as
is in our brief, the basis for bringing Mr. Kalven here
was a proffer that he received Garrity-protected
statements, and there is no basis for that proffer.

The materials that have been put forth by the
defense in their brief don't show that to be true, and
we had made very clear 1n our brief that it isn't true.
We think on that basis alone you should quash the
subpoena.

If that is the only reason that anything would

13
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be relevant and there's no basis for that, then the
subpoena simply shouldn't go forward regardless of
whether Mr. Kalven is a reporter or anyone else. So
that would be our first reason why we think the subpoena
should be quashed.

In addition, we don't think there's any
relevance to the claim even if it was true. Even if
Mr. Kalven received Garrity statements, even in -- it's
our belief that there is no Garrity problem. I will
defer to the State on that issue because we have not had
access to all the information with respect to the
State's case, I will let them make that argument.

I just want to reiterate the point on whether
Mr. Kalven is a reporter or is not a reporter. I guess
one other thing I will make is the point that the
argument seems to be that Mr. Kalven got
Garrity-protected statements and they used them to shape
Mr. Torres's testimony, and what that completely
overlooks is that Mr. Torres gave a statement to IPRA
before any time period which he claimed to receive any
Garrity-protected statements from Mr. Kalven.

The Special Witness Doctrine I understand you
ruled on already, I'll stand on our briefs on why that

doctrine would reply.

14
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That would take us to the reporter issue. It
has now been established that Mr. Kalven is a reporter.
The next question would be whether any of the
information that they're seeking from him is a source.

There have been shifting arguments from the
defense about exactly what it is they want to get from
Mr. Kalven. If they want to know the identity of the
person who gave him the information, that is clearly a
source under the statute. I don't think there's really
any legitimate argument to the contrary.

If they want to know what information he
received, that too, is within the scope of source, which
has been broadly defined in the Slager (phonetic) case,
to include things like photographs, and includes any
means that are used by reporters to gather the news.
That's why we often see divestiture proceedings in cases
that are getting reporter's notes. It's the same idea.
Anything that Mr. Kalven was told, anything that he
mentally recalls about what he was told, those are all
the means by which he engaged in the reporting process,
and that's clearly within the scope of the source.

That takes us to the point of whether
divestiture had been shown. There hasn't been any

effort to divest in the privilege, and the defense has

15
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expressly said they will file something in the future if
you determine that they need to file that. They've had
plenty of opportunities to do that. From the very
beginning, Mr. Kalven has made clear that he is a
reporter, this is a source, and that he is asserting his
rights.

THE COURT: Mr. Topic, I am going to interrupt at
this time. First of all, that they file an application
for divestiture contemporaneous with this motion that is
pending right now is a little premature. Because first
of all, if I quash the subpoena on other grounds, then
they would not -- the reporter privilege, even though
Mr. Kalven has been established as a reporter, would not
apply.

And the other thing is if they file that
application, that would be presumed that I'm not going
to quash the subpoena and made a pre-judgment on it. So
I'm going to allow you to make your presentation, but
they would not file that application.

We had this in the R. Kelly case, we've gone
through this where there's been about 80 depositions
taken to show that they have exhausted all means to find
the information.

So the procedure is whether I make a

16




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

determination that the subpoena is not quashed, then if
I don't gquash the subpoena, then I make a determination
that Mr. Kalven is a reporter, then they would apply for
the application to divest.

But go ahead, your presentation is very
insightful, so proceed.

MR. TOPIC: Understood.

So, your Honor, I think there's no dispute that
because Mr. Kalven is a reporter, if you agree with us
that the information they're seeking is a source, they
have to file a petition to divest, so we would have to
deal with that at such time that they file that written
petition, and if you give them leave to do that, then
we'll respond to that.

They haven't done that at this point, they
admitted they haven't done that at this point. So
there's really nothing further we need to cover under
the reporter's privilege at this point.

I'm happy to answer any questions, but I have
nothing further to present on this, and leave it to the
State to argue why none of this is relevant in this case
regardless of whether Mr. Kalven is a reporter or
whether it is source material.

THE COURT: Mr. Topic, certainly I'll allow you

17




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

rebuttal, but thank you for your presentation.

The next thing, I'd like the Garrity team and
the special prosecution unit to make their presentation
please.

MR. SAMS: Thank you, your Honor. Before I begin,
may I approach? I have a binder that's got my exhibits
and case law that I'm referring to.

THE COURT: Thank you very much.

MR. SAMS: And I do have a copy for Mr. Herbert as
well.

THE COURT: Thank you.

MR. SAMS: May I begin, your Honor?

THE COURT: Please. Thank you, Mr. Sams.

MR. SAMS: Thank you, your Honor. The People have a

two-part motion to quash the subpoena of Jamie Kalven.
The first part, your Honor, can be considered more of a
motion to reconsider from the Court's earlier granting
of the defense permission to call Mr. Kalven. And

it's -- it is fashioned somewhat as a motion to
reconsider, but it's also kind of fashioned, Judge, as
motion to get the defense to kind of reconfirm things
that they told the Court in the proffer that they gave
to the Court on October 17th, about two months ago, to

convince this Court to allow them to call Jamie Kalwven

18
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as an attorney -- or as a witness in this case.

Judge, the first thing, and it's part of the
exhibits that I gave you, it's People's Exhibit
Number 1, and in particular, I believe it's from the
October 17th, 2017, transcript, Page 31, Lines 8 to 12.
In that particular argument, Mr. Herbert said, quote,
well, he -- and he was referring to Kalven, well, he
clearly knew Mr. Van Dyke's explanation for the
shooting. We know that because he went and conducted
interviews with the assistance of the FBI agents with
two of the occurrence witnesses, the two Torreses, end
quote.

Judge, what I can tell you is that that offer
of proof clearly indicates that the FBI, at a minimum,
either assisted Kalven, or at worse, actually sat in
with Kalven as he interviewed the Torreses.

Judge, we would proffer to you that there is
nothing in the record to indicate that the FBI did
either of those things.

The Court, your Honor, you seemed somewhat

astonished by that statement that Mr. Herbert made

because you then asked Mr. Herbert, quote, you're saying

with the assistance of the FBI, what does that mean,

they gave them the names of the witnesses, end quote.

19
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And then when you further read the transcript,
there's some back and forth between Mr. Herbert and
yourself, and then finally when we get to Page 32, Lines
10 to 21 of that transcript, there's a soliloquy back
and forth between yourself and Mr. Herbert in which
Mr. Herbert reconfirms that his proffer is that the FBI
sat in with the reporter, and not only does he reconfirm
that, but Mr. Herbert assigned a percentage to it. He
assigned a percentage to it to you to get you to allow
him to call Mr. Kalven. And that percentage was, quote,
by Mr. Herbert, quote, I'm 99 percent sure of that, end
quote. And then Ms. Wendt added from the defense table,
the word yes to that. And then Mr. Herbert said, and
there were other lawyers there too.

So they doubled down now on the fact that the
FBI assisted in this interview with Kalven and the
Torreses, and they assigned a percentage of truth to it,
99 percent.

However, Judge, there is nothing in the record,
when I say the record, what I mean, Judge, is the
discovery, there's nothing in the discovery to indicate
that the FBI did that in any way.

I've given you People's Exhibit Number 2.

THE COURT: Excuse me one moment.

20
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(Pause.)

THE COURT: Mr. Sams, 1f you know, how many pages of
discovery have been turned over to the defense? So
people can get the scope of how complex this case is.

MR. SAMS: Judge, I have approximately 50,000 pages,
I think when you take phone records, things like that,
and you convert those to pages, you're well into several
hundred thousand I would guess.

THE COURT: And plus 8,700 pages of Laquan
McDonald's DCFEFS records too?

MR. SAMS: Correct.

THE COURT: Thank you. Proceed then please.

MR. SAMS: Thank you.

So it was on December 15th of 2014, that Jose
Torres, who is the father, Judge, first told the FBI
agents that Mr. Kalven had already tried to interview
him, and that is on Exhibit Number 2, which comes as
part of a FBI, what we call a 302, which is basically
Just an FBI police report, a supplemental police report.

There is nothing in the discovery though to
indicate in any way that the FBI assisted Kalven by
providing the Torreses names or in setting up or even
attending that interview with Kalven and the Torreses

despite of what Mr. Herbert said on October 17th.
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So what we are doing, Judge, we are asking you
as part of this motion to reconsider to have the defense
kind of reconfirm its offer of proof on this issue.
Maybe I'm missing something in the discovery, Judge, but
I can't find that anywhere.

THE COURT: I'm sorry for interrupting.

Mr. Herbert, did you want to address that at this time?

MR. HERBERT: I can address it in my argument, but I
mean --

THE COURT: Well, why don't you clear things up as
we can rather than throw everything into, like I said
before, like putting water colors in a bowl and pour
water into the bowl and trying to find the colors. So
right now while we have this issue, can we clarify it?

MR. HERBERT: I'll give you a brief response. Our
evidence to date, from what we've received and important
to note on this, Judge, we have received, our
understanding is we have well over 500,000 pages of
discovery. But we've received discovery from different
governmental agencies, but also we have received
evidence through our investigative efforts with a
subpoena, and that's an important point here, because
the issue of whether or not -- or the FBI's —--

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, you told me you were going

22
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to be brief.

MR. HERBERT: I am going to be brief.

THE COURT: Are you affirming that the FBI gave, as
presented by Mr. Sams, that assistance?

MR. HERBERT: I would agree with Mr. Sams on one
point where --

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, please, come on, get to the
point.

MR. HERBERT: No, I'm not conceding it. There's an
explanation.

THE COURT: $So are you affirming your other proffer
that you made back on the other date then, 99 percent?

MR. HERBERT: With a clarification, yes, yes, the
FBI was involved.

THE COURT: Okay. What's your clarification?

MR. HERBERT: That clarification that was made that
so far we don't have records to indicate that it's true,
I made a representation that the FBI physically sat in
the room with Mr. Kalven when he interviewed Mr. Torres
on that first date. Our evidence doesn't show that he
did, but what we know is that Mr. Kalven conducted
investigations --

THE COURT: That's the only point I want to know,

thank you very much.
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MR. HERBERT: 1I'll address more in my argument.

THE COURT: Proceed, Mr. Sams.

MR. SAMS: Judge, the next troubling section of the
defense counsel's October 17th, 2017, proffer was in
regards to allegations that Kalven passed along
Garrity-protected statements to the defendant. Defense
counsel never once said any information specifically as
to what was alleged and revealed to Torres. All he
said, and this is part of People's Exhibit Number 1,
again, Judge, on Page 33, Lines 2 to 11, Mr. Herbert
said, quote, witnesses were asked specific questions
that related specifically to Jason Van Dyke's defense.
And then he went on a couple lines later to say, they
were specifically told about Van Dyke's defense in a way
that witnesses would provide favorable testimony for the
case.

However, Judge, there is nothing in any of the
discovery to indicate that Kalven passed along anything
that was Garrity related to the Torreses. Xavier Torres
testified in People's Exhibit Number 2, Judge, that he
was contacted by a reporter, Jamie Kalven, from the
Invisible Institute is what it says, however, there's
nothing else from that report that would lead the

defense to conclude, or more pertinent to the Court, to
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claim an offer of proof to this Court that Kalven
exposed any information to the elder Torres.

Now, counsel says that they've got things from
subpoenas —--

THE COURT: Well, let's just say, what effect would
it have on this case, if any, if Mr. Kalven had
Garrity-protected material? He wasn't part of the
investigation.

MR. SAMS: He was not part of the law enforcement
investigation, if he had it, there would be actually
nothing that would be wrong in terms of the criminal
prosecution as it relates to the Garrity issues that are
before the Court today for Kalven to have that.

If Kalven had it, hypothetically if Kalven had
it and we already have a representation today that he
didn't, but if he had it and he passed it along to
Torres, that could potentially taint Torres.

But as I get into my argument later, Judge,
when we were here last time, you asked for a verbal
timeline on Torres. Torres did not talk to the police
the night of October 19th into October 20th, 2014. Not
by his own volition, he was there, he was in a car, I
believe with his son, and when he stayed in that car and

the police arrived, police sent him on his way. Now, I
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don't know whether there's anything nefarious about
that, I don't know whether the police knew he was a
witness or if he was just somebody in a car, but he was
sent away.

So over the next week, what he saw in the press
made him decide that he needed to contact IPRA. So I
believe it was on October 28th of 2014, that he
contacted and talked with IPRA. So that was
approximately eight to nine days after the shooting.

It was a month later, at the earliest, sometime
in late November of 2014, when Torres -- when Kalven
came to talk to Torres. At that point in time, Torres's
statement was already locked 1in.

THE COURT: That was already memorialized.

MR. SAMS: That was already memorialized to IPRA.
It was memorialized on a recording, which both sides
have, that recording has a transcript, and there is, I
don't know -- I don't think there's any indication from
the defense that that is tainted in any way. I don't
know how it could have been tainted by Kalven because he
hadn't talked to Kalven, it was a whole other month
later.

So going back to the original Haleas part of

this motion, Judge, there is an independent source for
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Torres's statement, and that's his own observations and
what he told to IPRA a week later, a month before he
talked to Kalven, regardless of what Jamie Kalven may
have told him.

THE COURT: So your point is, 1s that it would be
physically impossible, due to the timeline, that
Mr. Torres ever seen the Garrity-protected statement
when he gave his statement to IPRA?

MR. SAMS: As far as I know, Judge, there's nothing
in any of the documents in discovery to indicate that
Torres, who gave his statement on the 28th, was exposed
to any Garrity-protected statement, either the IPRA
statement of the defendant or anything that the
defendant said to OCIC McNaughton, which are the two
Garrity-protected statements, yes.

THE COURT: Thank you very much. Proceed now
please.

MR. SAMS: So, Judge, having nothing in the
discovery to indicate that Kalven said anything to
Torres in regard to the Garrity-protected statements,
once agailn, we would be asking the Court to ask the
defense to recommit to that proffer. And if they can't,
then, Judge, we believe that you should reconsider the

granting of the defense, the ability to call Jamie
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Kalven as a witness in this proceeding, Judge.

And then the last part to my original -- the
first part of my motion to quash, Judge, goes to what we
just talked about, the timeline, and that it doesn't
matter because there's an independent source.

Judge, my second part of my argument --

THE COURT: Mr. Sams, when I requested that you
produce and create the timeline, that had been helpful
even to you; is that correct?

MR. SAMS: Yes, thank you, your Honor.

The second part of my motion to quash goes to
the reporter's privilege and Special Witness Doctrine.
Judge, I don't know whether you want me to get into
those.

THE COURT: The Special Witness Doctrine, have you
heard any case outside the Fourth Appellate District?

MR. SAMS: No, that was just a —--

THE COURT: I understand --

MR. SAMS: And when you said that, Judge, as it
applies to reporters?

THE COURT: Right.

MR. SAMS: Yes.

THE COURT: Let's go on, I'm not going to consider

the Special Witness Doctrine.
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MR. SAMS: Okay. Judge, as to the reporter's
privilege, to the extent that the defense wants to get
Jamie Kalven up on the stand and ask him who your source
was at IPRA, and I'm not sure whether they want to ask
whether your -- who your source was at IPRA or CPD or
the FBI, because they kind of convolute these different
parties together.

To the extent they're looking for the source,
who that person was, we agree with Mr. Topic and the
Amicus that that would be protected by the reporter's
privilege, and that there would have to be some type of
divestiture motion to get this Court to consider that.

As it relates to, as you can see in my motion,
Judge, what I consider that first question as to who
your source was, Judge, we believe it's also an
irrelevant question, to the simple fact that whether
Kalven had Garrity-protected materials or not is an
important question, of course the important question is
did he give those to Torres. But who his source was,
Judge, is irrelevant for this particular issue on
Garrity.

And to that, I gave the Court, I believe it was
another Fourth District case, pardon me if I'm wrong,

People versus McKee (phonetic), which is pretty much,
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Judge, directly on point. That the source of the
material in terms of who gave this to Kalven is
irrelevant.

And perhaps, Judge, you want to save that until
we get to the point in time that there is a divestiture
hearing, but --

THE COURT: The only thing I want to correct myself.
It wasn't the R. Kelly case that the divestiture applied
to, it was the first Brown's Chicken case, Juan Luna.
Here, 1t was a different story. There was a report --
investigative report prepared by the better business
government association concerning the investigation
missteps concerning the gathering of evidence at the
Brown's Chicken location, and things, if true, would
have led to impeachment of the expert witnesses and
their recovery of the evidence. Therefore, the source
there would have been a witness against prosecution
witnesses.

So at that time, and then it was a death
penalty case, so those were the things, plus there were
80 depositions involved in the Juan Luna case, but go
ahead.

MR. SAMS: Thank you, Judge.

As it relates to what the People believe the
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questions should be, the very simple questions for Jamie
Kalven, i1if you do not quash his subpoena, those
questions should be did you receive Garrity-protected
material, and the other question would be then, did you
tell that to Torres.

Judge, we believe that those are the relevant
questions, but limited to those simple questions. To
some extent, the second question has been answered today
by Mr. Topic. The second question is —-- the answer to
that is, no, you don't get to that third question. But
the first question of who the source is, Judge, 1is
irrelevant.

But to the extent that Mr. Topic and Mr. Kalven
argue that the questions as to did you get this material
and did you give it to Torres, we would disagree with
Mr. Topic. We don't believe that Mr. Kalven is
protected by the reporter's privilege for those simple
questions because we do not believe that those go to the
source. And we believe that the reporter's privilege
only protects the source, not the information that you
get, but the source and the means, but that does not
include the information.

THE COURT: Again, in a hypothetical, if the

Garrity-protected statement was attached to a report
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signed by the source, then by turning over that material
would give the name of the source. So that would -- in
that hypothetical, and I'm not making a ruling on that,
that would divulge who the source was.

MR. SAMS: That would, and then your Honor would
have to —--

THE COURT: But I think we're going far field. Do
we have any evidence right now as it stands, that
Mr. Kalven ever received Garrity-protected material?

MR. SAMS: There is no evidence that I have seen,
Judge.

THE COURT: Okay, thank you. You may proceed then.

MR. SAMS: Judge, that is pretty much my argument.
We're asking you to reconsider the granting of this
because you know now that the proffer was not perfect by
Mr. Herbert, and you know now the timeline as it relates
to Torres when he gave his IPRA statement as to when he
was first contacted by Kalven, Judge, those all show an
independent source, that timeline shows an independent
source, and you should grant our original motion to
quash the subpoena, Judge. Thank you.

THE COURT: Thank you very much. Mr. Healey?

MR. HEALEY: Thank you, your Honor. Brendan Healey

on behalf of the Reporters Committee for Freedom of the
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Press. We're joined by --

THE COURT: Mr. Healey, could you enlighten us, not
everybody knows about your outstanding client, so who
some of the representatives are.

MR. HEALEY: Sure, your Honor, thank you.

So we represent the Reporters Committee for
Freedom of the Press, that's an organization devoted to
press advocacy, media advocacy, and working to open
courtrooms, access to records, representing journalists.

We're joined by the American Society of
Journalists and Authors, the American Society of News
Editors, the Associated Press, Associated Press Media
Editors, Association of Alternative News Media,
Buzzfeed, Chicago Tribune Company, LLC, Dow Jones
Company, Inc., First Look Media, Gannett Company, Inc.,
the Illinois Broadcasters Association, the Illinois
Press Association, the News Media Alliance, the Online
News Association, Radio Television Digital News
Association, Society of Professional Journalists, Sun
Times Media, LLC, and Univision Communications, Inc.

So as a preparatory matter, your Honor, thank
you for granting our motion for leave to appear. Can we
at this point, we had attached our Amicus brief, can we

deem that filed at this juncture?
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THE COURT: Absolutely, Mr. Healey.

MR. HEALEY: Thank you, your Honor. So I'll briefly
summarize the brief. We basically make three broad
points. We talk about how the reporter's privilege
broadly protects confidential sources, but also
reporters and doing the work that they do, the strict
requirements that need to be applied to overcome the
reporter's privilege, and finally the public policy of
the act applies, I think with particular urgency in this
situation.

The reporter's privilege protects reporters in
large part because it protects sources, and without the
protection of the privilege, sources are less likely to
go to reporters in the first place. One case uses the
statement of a prospective source saying, "don't tell
anybody I told you this, but", and that's the sort of
thing that the reporter's privilege is meant to protect.
Tt does extend to confidential sources clearly.

We would also argue frankly in line with what
Mr. Topic said, that it applies to the news gallery
process, as well as non-confidential sources. There's a
compelling interest in protecting this reporter/source
relationship, because without it, our sources will be

reluctant to come to us if they feel that those

34




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

interactions can be disclosed.

THE COURT: Mr. Healey, generally speaking, take
Washington D.C., I mean, for God's sake, federal
government does not have any reporter privilege because
it's not in common law and it's not statutory, but there
are thousands of leaks in Washington D.C.

So it really -- and I understand that it would
put a chill, but it doesn't seem to really put it down
to zero that nobody is going to come forward.

MR. HEALEY: I understand, your Honor, but as we
point out in our brief, 49 states have adopted it by
statute or common law, so it has been not just here, but
elsewhere.

And clearly, you know, the signed statement
that Governor Oglesby gave when the act became law,
talked about the importance of the reporter's privilege
to free press. So we believe there's a compelling
interest and it's a very important one for both
reporters and the sources.

Given that, there are strict requirements that
must be overcome, and both Mr. Topic and Mr. Sams have
talked about those, I'll talk about them just more
generally. The reporter's privilege is viewed generally

as going to the reporter for information about the

35




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

reporter's sources or other information is a last
resort. It's not the first step in the process, and the
State needs to show a compelling interest.

In this --

THE COURT: Not the State.

MR. HEALEY: Excuse me?

THE COURT: Not the State.

MR. HEALEY: Excuse me. In this case it would be
the defendant, the parties seeking the divestiture must
show a compelling interest. Those are just some of the
aspects that must be shown in order to overcome the
privilege.

As you noted already, there's an exhaustion
requirement. That's because the public policy of the
act I think applies, as I mentioned earlier, with
particular importance and urgency in this situation. We
talk in our brief about the impact that Mr. Kalven's
reporting had, and not just in this courtroom, but
throughout the City of Chicago. This is the kind of
story that the reporter's privilege is meant to protect,
this is the kind of reporting it's meant to protect.

That's why the Reporters Committee for the
Freedom of the Press and the other Amici thought it was

so important to weigh 1in.
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We thank you again, your Honor, for granting
our motion for leave to appear. And unless your Honor
has any additional questions, we would refer you to our
brief.

THE COURT: Mr. Healey, thank you very much for your
presentation.

MR. HEALEY: Thank you, your Honor.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert?

MR. HERBERT: Thank you, Judge.

Judge, first of all, we need to remember why
we're here, Judge. And we're not here to pick a fight
with the press, we are not here to pick a fight with
Mr. Kalven who, no offense --

THE COURT: I understand, but you're using a
pronoun. When you say we, who is we?

MR. HERBERT: The defense.

THE COURT: Okay, go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: My client who I represent, Judge.

THE COURT: Fine.

MR. HERBERT: I had no idea who Mr. Kalven was prior
to these proceedings. We're not here to pick -- the
defense is not here to pick a fight with the First
Amendment or to challenge the First Amendment.

The reason that we are here on behalf of my

37




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

client, Jason Van Dyke, 1is because he is facing the most
serious charges in our state, first-degree murder. The
reason we're here is to ensure that Mr. Van Dyke 1is
afforded all the rights that he deserves under the
constitution.

From a standpoint of the source, Judge, quite
frankly, we don't necessarily care who the actual source
was in this case. We would think that the government,
the FBI, the U.S. Attorney's Office, the State's
Attorney's Office, would care because, as you will see,
clearly it was recognized that there was a violation
here. And as we've submitted, this would be a criminal
violation based upon official misconduct, 720 ILCS 33.3
subparagraph B.

We haven't received the results of any
investigation into this leak. However, we know that
there was an investigation launched. So when we talk
about, Judge, in this context of, well, the evidence
doesn't necessarily show this, it doesn't necessarily
show that, we need to remember that the evidence is not
in our control for the most part. We have established
various points --

THE COURT: Who is conducting this investigation

that you said is taking place or has been completed?
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MR. HERBERT: I'm sorry, Judge, I didn't hear you.

THE COURT: You saild there was an investigation
concerning this leak, what unit or agency was conducting
that investigation?

MR. HERBERT: That's a good question. We know that
IPRA, the Independent Police Review Agency, notified the
Chicago Police Department's Bureau of Internal Affairs,
and we know that the two of them talked about an
investigation, but as far as who conducted it, we don't
know. We've —-- we subpoenaed IPRA, they indicated that
they did not conduct the investigation. We also
subpoenaed the internal affairs department, and they
told us that they did not conduct the investigation.
And I believe we have a subpoena out to the Office of
the Inspector General who we believe may have conducted
the investigation.

THE COURT: Haven't you talked to them? They're
listed in the phonebook.

MR. HERBERT: They are, Judge, but they won't talk
to us unless we send them subpoenas, which we did, and
they won't talk to us until the Court requires them to
talk to --

THE COURT: Do we have a representative from the

City of Chicago Inspector General? Come up, sir, maybe
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we can clarify this real quick. Thank you. Could you
state your name and spell your name for the record?

MR. NEUMER: Peter Neumer, N-E-U-M-E-R, on behalf of
the City of Chicago Inspector General.

THE COURT: Mr. Neumer, have you conducted an
investigation concerning this leak?

MR. NEUMER: Your Honor, our office has not and is
not conducting any investigation regarding the leak
referenced in the subpoena we've received on November
21st.

THE COURT: Mr. Neumer, thank you very much, you are
dismissed. I appreciate your appearance.

MR. NEUMER: Thank you.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, based upon that representation,
I can only say it's a sad day here because as the United
States Supreme Court said in Branzburg versus Hayes, 408
U.S. 665, there is a public interest in maintaining the
integrity of criminal investigations. As you will see,
and as we've shown in the brief, there clearly was a
leak, there clearly was a breach.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, I understand your point and
it's a very important one, Mr. Herbert, but there's no
investigation that has taken place, all right?

MR. HERBERT: I understand.
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THE COURT: So let's move on from that. I know that
appropriately it should have taken place.

MR. HERBERT: Absolutely, a lot of things should
have been done.

THE COURT: But that issue is not before us right
now.

MR. HERBERT: Right, but the issue is still in front
of us, Judge. I understand the investigation to
determine who violated this potential criminal statute
and who leaked the information, apparently we're never
going to find that out because unless Mr. Kalven 1is
forced to testify, which I think is another compelling
reason -—-

THE COURT: There's no evidence that Mr. Kalven
conducted that investigation about any leak either. So
move on.

MR. HERBERT: I agree.

THE COURT: And that's something else. This has
nothing to do -- look at the elements, and I know you
have, and I know you're an outstanding attorney, look at
the elements of first-degree murder or aggravated
battery with a firearm. None of those have to do with
what you're alleging right now as an improper

investigation of maybe a criminal violation by another
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person concerning information that you already have,
been turned over to you. Go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: Right, and I agree 100 percent with
your Honor, but I will just add this caveat, and this
goes towards our motion here.

Again, this is in the Garrity context, this
motion, this issue that's being raised, I haven't seen
it raised anywhere in a Garrity context. It's normally
raised in a civil, a First Amendment issue, but here,
Judge, we're talking about Garrity context. And even
Mr. Sams indicated, and I don't want to misquote you --

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, get behind that.

MR. HERBERT: I was going to grab a folder.

THE COURT: You have many people over there that can
assist you.

MR. HERBERT: Can somebody please grab the folder?

THE COURT: I'm going to give you some time to look
at 1t.

MR. HERBERT: Mr. Sams indicated that if Kalven were
exposed to this information, the Garrity information,
and Kalven were to have spoken to other witnesses and
revealed that information, that would be a Garrity
violation. And that is based on the law that we have

here, Judge, where we're talking about proscribed use,

42




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

it goes to the non-evidentiary realms, such as use of
compelled statements to develop leads, shape testimony,
and refresh recollection, which is exactly what we have
in this case, as well as prosecutorial strategy. And
then in the North case it talks about any use, direct or
indirect.

The burden with the Garrity case, Judge, and
I'm briefly going through this, once we've established
that a compelled statement, an immunized statement under
Garrity was produced, the burden shifts to the
government to prove the legitimate independent source
for the evidence.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, we've had Garrity hearings,
all right, and I know you are and I certainly am aware
of the law, and I know the prosecution is and they have
a Garrity team, so you're not saying anything new right
here.

MR. HERBERT: I'm just saying that is the context in
which we're deciding this issue, is the Garrity issue,
and it goes towards my --

THE COURT: That's what you're arguing.

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

THE COURT: Go on.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, the timeline in this case, and
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it's kind of hard to read. May I approach, Judge?

THE COURT: Absolutely.

MR. HERBERT: The timeline is critically important
in this case. October 2014, Jason Van Dyke gives
statements to OCIC McNaughton. He gives statements to
IPRA. November 23rd —--

THE COURT: And he gave statements to Detective
March at the scene.

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

November 23rd, 2014, Jamie Kalven interviews
Torres. December 7th, 2014, the State's Attorneys, FBI,
U.S. Attorney, become aware of the fact that Jamie
Kalven and two probate lawyers assigned to the Laquan
McDonald case were conducting interviews of occurrence
witnesses. The probate lawyers tell the State's
Attorney's Office and the FBI and the U.S. Attorney's
Office that you should interviews these witnesses
because they have valuable information for them.

They had valuable information for them because
the lawyers, along with Kalven, were allowed to shape
their testimony. The date, December 7th, 2014.

The next significant date, March 19th, 2015,
Detective March completes and submits his supplemental

report. March 23rd, 2015, the lawyers from probate
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state they still have not received any police reports
from the city. Why is this significant, Judge? As the
Court has already ruled, the statements Jason Van Dyke
made to IPRA, as well as OCIC McNaughton, are clearly
covered by Garrity. The statements made to Detective
March, are not covered by Garrity.

So what that leaves us is that area in between
March 19th, 2015, and October 2014, what statements were
out there, Judge, during that time period. The only
statements that were out there, as will be shown, are
the Garrity-protected statements of Jason Van Dyke as
well as other reports of other officers.

Here we get into the information about the
leak, Judge. This is when Scott Ando, who is the head
of IPRA, realized that certain information had been
obtained via the CLEAR system. The CLEAR system, as the
Court knows, 1is a system in which various reports and
evidence are put into a computer system and under
individual boxes. The access to these boxes is -- was
supposed to be limited to people that were directly
involved in the investigation. What Scott Ando realizes
is that people outside the investigation, that had
nothing to do with the investigation, had seen and

retrieved these documents. The documents are important
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as well.

So we're talking December 2nd, 2014, here,
Judge, and that paragraph, which I would say is
impossible to read, talks about this -- to Commander
Leuin, who is the computer commander from the police
department, Scott Ando is telling him, listen, we need
to run an audit on log number 1072125, which is the
investigation into the Lagquan McDonald shooting, and he
talks about specifically certain attachments that were
reviewed that were very troublesome to him. That's what
he refers to. Well, what were those? We're going to
see.

Judge, here, we have an e-mail, this one talks
about an e-mail where we have essentially the story of
Jamie Kalven that comes out, Fighting the Code of
Silence. A couple of important points relative to this
issue that is important.

First of all, it's on heading from the
Invisible Institute, it's a civil rights clinic, Judge.
Tt's a civil rights clinic that is devoted to police
accountability. Kalven works for them.

In this one, Judge, it's an interview with
Craig Futterman, who is an attorney who works for a

legal clinic that conducts business with the Illinois
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Institute. 1In this interview which was published in the
Daily Law Bulletin, Craig Futterman talks about
receiving a leak from information from somebody within
the department. We can only assume that it's the same
leak that we're talking about with Jamie Kalven.

Again, when you read this, he's talking
about -- this is a news agency, he describes his group
as an advocacy group, not a news agency. The next one,
he talks about how students are the ones that made the
decision to look into this. Students, he indicates in
the highlighted portions, were working as investigators.
We, he says worked as investigators, not reporters,
which is important for the context here, Judge. Next
one, students did everything in this case.

Judge, this one indicates the beginning steps
of an investigation in which we now know was never
concluded. It talks about the documents that were
accessed that were —-- that should not have been
accessed. They were accessed by persons that were not
part of the investigation. Very important, Judge. The
date on this is December 4th, 2014.

This document talks about -- or one of the
information that was accessed was the strip request,

which was a document prepared by the Independent Police
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Review Agency, sent to the chief of the police
department at the time period, McCarthy, calling for
Jason Van Dyke to be stripped of his police powers, not
unusual in a police involved shooting case. But what's
important with respect to this document is this document
contained every single statement.

THE COURT: What was the date on that document?

MR. HERBERT: December 4th, 2015.

THE COURT: All right.

MR. HERBERT: That document contained every single
statement that Jason Van Dyke, in quotes, made during
his IPRA investigation. These statements were accessed
by unauthorized people. There was somebody who was
unauthorized that leaked information.

THE COURT: Now where would this unauthorized person
have to have access, he has to be an employee of the
city or a sworn officer; is that correct?

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

THE COURT: But not a reporter?

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

THE COURT: All right.

MR. HERBERT: Yes. So we're connecting dots here,
Judge, because we're not getting investigations done by

the appropriate parties, and we're not -- we're having
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people standing behind a privilege, which I understand
that's absolutely a right, Judge, but this is what we're
finding on our investigation.

Next document, this is the FBI, they become
aware of the fact that Jamie Kalven goes to interview
this Mr. Torres. Important to note in this document,
this is Mr. Torres who was very concerned about why this
individual came to his house, he's like how did he get
my identity, I wasn't in any police reports. Important
in this is when Mr. Kalven introduces himself to
Mr. Torres, he doesn't say, hi, I am a reporter, hi, I
am a journalist. What he says is I am a human rights
activist. Which again, Judge, 1is important, as you
know, towards the issues of the reporter's privilege.

What was the goal here, was it to be a neutral
investigator or was it to act as an advocate. Well,
clearly, he was acting as an advocate in this case.

FBI and Cook County State's Attorney were aware
of this fact. They were aware that this was potentially
contaminating this criminal investigation.

This 1s an e-mail between Jamie Kalven and
Mr. Torres, where Mr. Kalven and Mr. Torres are
reviewing the story that is due to come out, that is due

to be publicized, and Mr. Torres is correcting certain
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events by Mr. Kalven and vice versa, they're working
collaboratively here.

In this publication, Judge, again, we don't
have a smoking gun to say, here, we have video of this
reporter giving documents to Mr. Kalven, we don't have
that, but we have to use our common sense and utilize
inferences.

THE COURT: All right. Using common sense, did you
ever interview Mr. Torres and say, and did reporter
Kalven ever show him a document or did he ever refer to
a police document in getting the information for the
news report?

MR. HERBERT: We have not because he was
apprehensive to talk to us when we called him.

THE COURT: Apprehensive. Did he say he refused?

MR. HERBERT: He refused then, we can say that.

THE COURT: Don't adopt my language. This is your
presentation, not mine.

MR. HERBERT: He was unwilling to talk to us at that
moment.

THE COURT: What time was that moment?

MR. HERBERT: Probably a couple months ago.

THE COURT: You're sure on that?

MR. HERBERT: Yes, it was the day he came into
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court, before that.

THE COURT: All right.

MR. HERBERT: Important in that story, Judge, is
that it contains --

THE COURT: And just for the record, any witness has
the right not to talk to either side. But go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, important in connecting the
dots here is that this story that was produced, it
certainly wouldn't be considered by anyone as a neutral
report of facts. It was clearly slanted, 1t was
editorial, it was that of an activist, which he has
every right to report about, but that's important.

THE COURT: But that's not isolated, come on, we
hear about national news networks being bias one way or
the other constantly, but that does not affect their
ability or status as a reporter.

MR. HERBERT: Agreed, Judge, I agree 100 percent.
But what it does do is -- but what is still impacted is
the role that this slanted reporter, this bias reporter,
if you will, what they play in this criminal
investigation, and does that in fact taint the
investigation.

THE COURT: But what role have they played and

how -- you should have demonstrated that today.
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MR. HERBERT: We'll show you, Judge. You can review
the document, the publication.

THE COURT: This isn't my presentation, you better
articulate it.

MR. HERBERT: Okay, Judge, I will. Here, in the
article that was published that I believe he received
awards on, there are various things mentioned in there
that we believe could have only come from
Garrity-protected statements because of the timing of
this. Yes, Detective March reported everything
essentially that Jason Van Dyke, his explanation --

THE COURT: You got things in context. Detective
March's report was more comprehensive than the Garrity
statements made by Mr. Van Dyke; is that correct?

MR. HERBERT: Well, they're more comprehensive than
the Garrity statements made to OCIC McNaughton, but I
would say equally as comprehensive as the Garrity --

THE COURT: I'll go with equal then, they're equal,
that's fine.

MR. HERBERT: Right. But Detective March's report,
as I indicated in our timeline, March 19th, 2015, here
we have all this information that is clearly known to
Mr. Kalven in December 2014. He's talking about

specific things that come from Garrity-protected
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statements.

MR. SAMS: Objection, Judge. Can you please point
to those and say that they specifically come to
Garrity-protected statements as opposed to statements of
other officers?

THE COURT: Proceed, Mr. Herbert. Go ahead, show
us.

MR. HERBERT: I'm not -- I'm having trouble
following the objection.

THE COURT: Reiterate your objection for
Mr. Herbert.

MR. SAMS: Judge, the objection is that I don't
think he's being specific in showing Garrity-protected
statements, he's making generalities. And we're at a
point in time, Judge, where we really need to be talking
about specifics, not about who talked to whom, but what
was passed along that was Garrity protected and what
proof it is that it's Garrity protected, as opposed to
coming from another officer that was at the scene that
is not Garrity protected.

MR. HERBERT: Well, the information that's contained
within the report that's reported in this highlighted
portion talks about all the events preceding and leading

up to the shooting and the reasons for the shooting.
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Nothing is attributed to a particular officer. Nothing

is attributed to my client, Jason Van Dyke. If it were,
then it would be clearly much easier for us to establish

a Garrity violation, but it hasn't been done here.

Could it come from other police officers, we

would say sure,

these other officers that provided

immunized statements,

it could have come from their

statements.

THE COURT:

Well, do you know offhand how many

occurrence witnesses and police and civilian were at the

scene of the shooting that night?

MR. HERBERT:

THE COURT:

MR. HERBERT:

THE COURT:

Definitively, no.
Well, you have some ballpark idea.
Yes, we do.

Give it to us, I'm not going to hold you

to an exact number.

MR. HERBERT:
THE COURT:
the inquiry.

MR. HERBERT:

I'll read them off,

THE COURT:

names.

MR. HERBERT:

I'll show you.

No, you'll tell me, come on, I'm making

I'll tell you right now, Judge. Here,

I'm not going to give names.

Just give me a numeric, I didn't say

A ballpark.

Seven.
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THE COURT: Only seven people were out there that
night?

MR. HERBERT: Civilian.

THE COURT: And how many police?

MR. HERBERT: Numerous.

THE COURT: You've had this case for a long time,
you should know that. So a lot more. Then that's your
answer, go ahead, move on.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, important to note that only
five officers provided IPRA statements. In addition --

THE COURT: But that doesn't mean that there could
be a hundred sources out there, right?

MR. HERBERT: Right.

THE COURT: And for you not to know how many police
officers were out there, you know, go ahead, move on.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, the sources that were out
there, those sources, their information was documented
and it was contained within a supp report, so I'm not
sure 1f the Court is saying that maybe some officer on
the scene provided information to Mr. Kalven, I guess
it's plausible, Judge. But what we know 1s we have a
leak in the Independent Police Review Agency, we believe
that Mr. Kalven acknowledges having within the

department.
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Judge, this is the document that I previously
described as the strip request. As you can see when you
go through that, Judge, it contains, specifically this
portion is all of the Garrity-protected statements by
Jason Van Dyke to the Independent Police Review Agency.

THE COURT: Which would include Detective March's
equal or greater report and facts, right? IPRA
interviewed Detective March, right?

MR. HERBERT: IPRA interviewed Detective March well
after this incident. Detective March --

THE COURT: You're talking about the strip report,
right? What's the date of the strip request?

MR. HERBERT: October 29th, 2014.

THE COURT: And they didn't interview Detective
March before they submitted that?

MR. HERBERT: No.

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. HERBERT: And Detective March probably hadn't
begun his report at this point.

THE COURT: Yeah, but he still has an intellect, and
he still has a database in his head. I mean, if he
doesn't remember anything, how could he prepare a report
months later?

MR. HERBERT: Understood.
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THE COURT: And he has GPR's also, correct?

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

THE COURT: He has the information, whether it's
memorialized in a supplemental report or not.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, but IPRA asked questions that
Detective March quite frankly wouldn't ask. And these
quotes that are in here are quotes from the IPRA
investigation. That cannot be disputed in this case.

All right. Judge, here we have an FBI 302 --
I'm sorry, it's not an FBI 302, it's an inspector
general office investigation where in here it talks
about the Office of the Inspector General conducts
interviews with the probate attorneys that were
representing the Laquan McDonald estate, and Laquan
McDonald's wrongful death case in the probate estate.

So in this case, the investigators are speaking
with Neslund and Michael Robbins about their
investigative steps in this case. And here, the first
one is -- we're not disclosing peoples' names, are we,
Judge, witnesses?

THE COURT: You don't have to.

MR. HERBERT: Here 1is one occurrence witness that
was clearly interviewed by the reporters in this case.

THE COURT: Well, you can disclose Mr. Kalven's
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name. Was that the reporter that interviewed that
witness?

MR. HERBERT: I misspoke. They were clearly
interviewed by the lawyers in this case. And then there
is a —— 1t goes on to list the seven occurrence
witnesses and how an investigation had been or
interviews had been conducted with each of those
individuals, including the Torreses, Jose and Xavier
Torres.

And in this indication or in this portion of
the report, this is where we start connecting some dots,
Judge. And in this portion, Neslund and Robbins, the
probate lawyers, talk about how they interviewed Jose
Torres. Jamie Kalven, a journalist, introduced Neslund
and Robbins to Jose and Xavier Torres. Neslund and
Robbins had to gain Kalven's trust before Kalven agreed
to make the introduction. Neslund and Robbins granted
Kalven's —-- or gained Kalven's trust by exchanging
information related to McDonald. An anonymous source
told Kalven about the dash cam video and Jose Torres.
Kalven used this information to visit Jose Torres's
home. Jose Torres interviewed well with Neslund and
Robbins, and they believe he would be a great witness,

if he was needed to testify.
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He interviewed well with these lawyers who
certainly had an agenda, just as Mr. Kalven did, it was
an antipolice, it was a pro-advocacy agenda to discredit
the defense of Jason Van Dyke. The testimony of the
witnesses were shaped by —-- shaped in a specific manner
to dispute the defense of Jason Van Dyke.

The report goes on to say, Neslund and Robbins
were concerned with various members of the CPD for
inaccuracies in the police reports related to the
McDonald incident. Neslund and Robbins were not allowed
to make copies of the police reports, but were allowed
to take notes related to the police reports.

Judge, I agree that this does not specifically
say that Jamie Kalven gave police reports to Neslund and
Robbins, but would not allow them to copy it. But I
would say, Judge, in the context, it clearly shows that
Neslund and Robbins were shown copies of the reports.

We know they were shown copies of the reports before
they had received anything from the city, which we'll
show in the next slide. We know that there was a leak
from the department that accessed certain reports that
they shouldn't have accessed. We know that that leak —--
THE COURT: We're going in -- it's like a fog is

coming over. The report -- the alleged statement made
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by Mr. Kalven, I thought that he had a source at IPRA;
is that correct? That's what you alleged.

MR. HERBERT: I believe he said the department.

THE COURT: My understanding was IPRA. Mr. Sams, do
you have any information, was it IPRA or was it the
department?

MR. SAMS: I believe it was IPRA, Judge, is what --

THE COURT: Right, that's what was presented when I
denied the motion to quash the subpoena on Mr. Kalven
last time. So IPRA has nothing to do with the
department, so you're mixing oranges and apples, all
right.

MR. HERBERT: Well --

THE COURT: These are your statements, not mine.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, I disagree with you with
respect to IPRA not being part of the department.

THE COURT: It starts out independent police review.
So independent, they're not really part of the
department then. I don't know the city ordinance, and
you should, you work for the --

MR. HERBERT: I do know it, Judge, we have it here.

THE COURT: $So they don't say they're independent?

MR. HERBERT: That's in their title, yes.

THE COURT: And we're all citizens of the United
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States too. That doesn't -- come on, move on.

MR. HERBERT: All right. Judge, here is another --
it's the same report with the inspector general, and I
had made comments earlier about how it seemed as
though --

THE COURT: If you made the comments earlier, make
new comments now.

MR. HERBERT: The FBI working in conjunction with
these non-law enforcement individuals, which is what I
talked about. Well, here, this is some of the proof of
it.

Neslund and Robbins have had some
communications with the FBI regarding the McDonald
shooting in February 2015 before the March report was
prepared. Neslund and Robbins participated in the
interview of McDonald's mother, along with
representatives from the FBI, the State's Attorney's
Office, and Independent Police Review Agency. They
recommended to the United States Attorney's Office that
they interview specific witnesses. Why, because they
had already interviewed those witnesses, and those
witnesses had had their testimony shaped by them knowing
what Jason Van Dyke's defense was, and getting these

witnesses —--
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MR. SAMS: I'm going to object. How does this
relate to Kalven?

THE COURT: Sustained. Move on.

MR. HERBERT: If I can make an offer of proof. We
know that Kalven worked in conjunction with the two
lawyers. So the two lawyers' actions certainly can be
attributed to Jamie Kalven because we also know that
Jason Kalven [sic] certainly contributed to the
investigative efforts of these lawyers by his production
of unlawfully leaked information. Does that change your
decision at all?

THE COURT: Just move on.

MR. HERBERT: Okay. Here, this letter is
important --

THE COURT: Hold on.

(Pause.)

THE COURT: DMove on.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, 1in wrapping up here, this
letter is important for a couple of reasons. The most
important part is the date of it, which is March 23rd,
2015. 1It's a letter written by the probate lawyers to
the City Corporation Counsel's Office, and they are, in
that letter, they're indicating we still have not

received any reports from you, city, in this case.
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But the letter goes on to talk about all the
people that they interviewed who would be good witnesses
for them, their case. In other words, they shaped their
testimony probably to help their case, but certainly to
the detriment of Jason Van Dyke.

This next -- FBI 302, goes on to further
confirm that the probate attorneys and the FBI were
exchanging information about the case. The probate
attorneys were assisting the FBI. They're telling them
which witnesses they've already interviewed and which
ones they should interview. Interview the good ones
that hurt Jason Van Dyke's defense, don't interview the
ones that help his defense.

THE COURT: That's in that report?

MR. HERBERT: ©No, Judge, but that could be inferred
from it I would submit, Judge. Well, Judge --

THE COURT: I'm sorry, you know, if you want to try
the FBI, that's fine, but do that in federal court.
Like they're not going to conduct a professional
investigation and interview all the witnesses that
they're aware of, so let's move on, all right. And that
can be assumed from that set the facts.

MR. HERBERT: I don't think that it's implausible to

conclude that probate lawyers that have a —--
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THE COURT: ©No, no, you're talking about the FBI and
then the collusion between the probate lawyers and the
FBI, and the FBI is only going to use and interview
affirmative witnesses that would be detrimental to Jason
Van Dyke, then their case would fall apart all the time,
so let's move on.

MR. HERBERT: I didn't mean to infer that, Judge.

THE COURT: Well, then read the transcript.

MR. HERBERT: Again, this letter provides in more
detail that these lawyers, they know everything that's
contained within the reports, and the date of this is
March 6th, 2015. Important, Detective March's supp has
not been released. The source for Jason Van Dyke's
Garrity-protected statements were in two different
sources, McNaughton and IPRA.

Clearly, the lawyers knew the defense, the
Garrity-protected statements at this time, and clearly,
they had not received March's report because 1t wasn't
done, and clearly, they had not received any reports
from the city. So how did they know, because they
received leaked information from Jamie Kalven who
received it from his source at IPRA.

This one talks about all the witnesses, the

detailed letter of the lawyers, but all the witnesses
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that they have interviewed and how their testimony,
their -- what they will tell the FBI, which they hadn't
done yet at this point, how they, their testimony
disputes Jason Van Dyke's defense, in detail. Shows
witnesses the morgue reports, that's clearly admitted in
here, showed the morgue reports to dispute the defense
of Jason Van Dyke.

Not only are they conducting interviews, Judge,
they're interviewing individuals and they're getting
signed affidavits. They're locking in the antipolice
version of the statement that was essentially fed to
them by Mr. Kalven and these lawyers.

Judge, in conclusion, I would think that the
Court would certainly agree that at the very least, we
have created one heck of a smoke storm here, Judge. And
what we have proven -- what we have proven that is
undisputed, it can't be disputed, is that
Garrity-protected statements were given to two sources.

Garrity-protected statements were given to one
source and that information wasn't produced until
March 19th, 2015. From the time that the
Garrity-protected statements were given, we know these
things, unauthorized people from the department accessed

them.
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THE COURT: Now, when you say department, be
specific, because you didn't recall, you said IPRA at
the last time.

MR. HERBERT: Mr. Kalven apparently indicated it was
IPRA, but we have nothing from the department, because
the department's initial investigation revealed various
names of people not only in IPRA, but also in the
Chicago Police Department who they called into question
as having authorization to access reports.

THE COURT: But what does that mean? You have to
listen to what -- the presentation, just because they
have access that didn't mean that there were wrongdoers,
all right.

MR. HERBERT: Correct.

THE COURT: I just want to clarify that, but go
ahead.

MR. HERBERT: What is clear is that the system was
somehow broken, and the system should not have allowed
access to anyone other than this group of people.

THE COURT: Point well taken.

MR. HERBERT: We know that system was broken, we
know that unauthorized people actually accessed it, it's
not that they could have accessed it, we know that they

went in and accessed certain documents. We know that
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the documents that they accessed included Jason Van
Dyke's statement to IPRA, verbatim.

MR. SAMS: Objection, Judge, that is not borne out
by any of the evidence that's been presented.

MR. HERBERT: Untrue, Judge. The semi audit shows
all the documents that had been in the system at the
time that were available to anybody. Included in those
documents were Van Dyke's statement to IPRA.

THE COURT: Well, that proves -- and it's not
disputed, that Mr. Van Dyke's statement was in the
database. Go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: We know that somebody from IPRA leaked
this information to Mr. Kalven. We know that Mr. Kalven
met with journalists and apparently provided them
information from these reports. We know that these
journalists then went and conducted interviews of every
single occurrence witness.

And the point was made about Mr. Torres. Well,
had Mr. Torres already given a statement to IPRA, why is
it relevant if they shaped his testimony afterwards.
Well, it's relevant, everyone's given testimony in this
case, Judge, 1in numerous instances. Some to IPRA, some
to the FBI, some to the State's Attorney's Office, some

to all three of them, but all the occurrence witnesses
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have given other statements. They've all been locked in
in front of the federal grand jury, and that's why it's
important, Judge.

If their statements are tainted at any point
during the investigation, and they're tainted to dispute
Jason Van Dyke's defense, which they knew of, and they
knew how to shape it, this is not unlike some of the
cases that ironically the Invisible Institute champions.

THE COURT: Let's go on. Pertain to this case.

MR. HERBERT: I'm pertaining to this case, Judge.

THE COURT: No, you're not, you're wandering a
little bit.

MR. HERBERT: Jason Van Dyke finds himself in a
situation where his membership to a police department
essentially in today's day and age in this county has
created some type of subclass of citizen.

THE COURT: This is on a motion to quash the
subpoena. Pertain your argument and presentation to
that, all right.

MR. HERBERT: Okay, Judge. I'm trying to make it in
the constitutional sense, Judge.

THE COURT: No.

MR. HERBERT: Because it's all linked in.

THE COURT: Well, then use the constitution, it has
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numbers on it.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, 1t reminds me of the case Brown
versus Mississippi, 1934, a white farmer is killed,
three black sharecroppers —--

THE COURT: Has that got anything to do with the
motion to quash the subpoena?

MR. HERBERT: Yes, because it's based on —-- the
constitutional issue here, Judge, we can't ignore that.
Yes, this is brought in the context of a Garrity motion.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, tie 1t up in two minutes.

MR. HERBERT: Sure. The Brown versus Mississippi, I
believe it's 1934, white farmer killed, three black
sharecroppers are brought in by police and they are
tortured into giving confessions concerning the murder.
Thank goodness the United States Supreme Court came in
and they quashed the statements, they quashed the
admissions.

And what formed as a result of that case and
those abuses essentially were the Miranda Rights, very
important rights that every defendant --

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, when did they codify
Miranda Escobedo? What year?

MR. HERBERT: 1960's -- 1971.

THE COURT: So 40 years afterwards, that's a good
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nexus, go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: Well, the Court makes a -- a legal
analysis makes a nexus too, Judge. But anyway, the
point is am I comparing Jason Van Dyke to people that
have suffered years and years of slavery, no. But from
a legal standpoint, Judge, it's exactly the same
argument here. This is an individual that had his
confession, his statement --

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, that has nothing really to
do -- we've exhausted your client's rights on the Fifth
Amendment, which has been litigated here. Let's pertain
yourself -- you got about a minute left, go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: I'm wrapping up.

Judge, Garrity -- the Garrity motion, which is
what we're arguing here, it is based upon constitutional
violations. And the constitutional violations is that
an individual --

THE COURT: The Fifth Amendment, I'm fully aware of
it.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, I know you are, I'm giving it
in context to my argument. The constitutional argument
is that the immunized statement, his confession, should
not have been used. It's the same thing legally as

those sharecroppers that were tortured, and that's just

70




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

the point of my argument, Judge.

And we we're going to ask the Court to look at
this case in the context of what we're looking at. This
is not some esoteric argument concerning a defamation
case.

THE COURT: Nobody is taking it in that context, and
I'm glad that you pointed that out, so thank you.

MR. HERBERT: It's a first-degree murder case, my
client is entitled to every single constitutional right
that every other defendant that comes in here, and I
think we clearly have shown that he wasn't, not only on
this issue but on numerous issues.

THE COURT: Thank you very much.

MR. HERBERT: Thank you.

THE COURT: We're going to have rebuttal arguments,
but we're going to take about a 10-minute break.

Court's in recess.
(Recess taken.)

THE COURT: Court is back in session, please remain
seated. We have all the press here, okay, good. At
this time, Mr. Topic.

MR. TOPIC: Thank you, your Honor. I'd like to
start by pointing to you Exhibit 5 to defense's response

brief. It's one of the documents that Mr. Herbert
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showed on the screen, and it was a copy of the article
that was published by Mr. Kalven. And Mr. Herbert
pointed to a paragraph that said a second squad car
arrived, the boy again refused to drop the knife, the
police tried to use the two vehicles to box him in, and
he talks about that. He took the position that that
could only have come from Jason Van Dyke's
Garrity-protected statements. 1In fact, what it came
from, and I'm happy to tender an exhibit to you, your
Honor.

THE COURT: Sure. And you've given it to all the
other parties?

MR. TOPIC: I will do that now.

THE COURT: All right, thank you. Proceed.

MR. TOPIC: Your Honor, this is in October 21st,
2014, press release by the Chicago Police Department
that came out basically the day after the shooting
occurred. And i1f you compare the paragraph that
Mr. Herbert claims could only have come from Mr. Van
Dyke's Garrity-protected statements, to the Chicago
Police Department press release from October 21st, you
can see that they are essentially the same. And if you
go back just one page in the article itself, it's clear

that when Mr. Kalven is reporting on those facts, what
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he says is, quote, here is what the press reported based
on what they were told by police sources.

So the idea that that paragraph had to have
come from a Garrity-protected statement is completely
contradicted by the CPD press release which of course
said that Mr. McDonald was approaching officers at the
time, which Mr. Kalven reported to the contrary.

THE COURT: Have we given this an exhibit number?
MR. TOPIC: We have not.

THE COURT: Would you do that, Mr. Topic?

MR. DARMAN: I will offer it as Exhibit A.

THE COURT: No, let's do numerics.

MR. TOPIC: So may I call it Kalven Exhibit 17
THE COURT: Exactly.

MR. TOPIC: Thank you, your Honor.

If you'd like, I also have a copy of the
Chicago Tribune article that quotes Pat Camden as saying
that Mr. McDonald lunged with a knife, et cetera, of
course that was a statement that was made by Mr. Van
Dyke's representative, Pat Camden of the FOP, I'm happy
to give you that exhibit as well.

THE COURT: That's in the record already, Mr. Camden
has been here, but that will be part -- you can submit

it, you don't have to -- as part of the record, that
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will be Kalven's Exhibit Number 2.

MR. TOPIC: Thank you. So this really seemed to be
a central part of the argument as to the, I guess you
could call it a proffer, that Mr. Kalven received copies
of Garrity-protected statements because he knew the
description of what happened on the scene, and of course
that's contradicted by other sources that made that
information available right after the shooting occurred.

So I guess along the same lines, the idea that
Mr. Van Dyke's defense was some sort of mystery is not
borne out by that. His own representative made clear
that he was going to argue that his life was threatened
and he had to respond because he was being lunged at.

Next thing I want to address is the reference
to the probate attorneys and the March 6th letter which
Mr. Herbert claimed because it listed the names of
witnesses, that only could have come from
Garrity-protected statements that Mr. Kalven received
from a source.

So I mean, Jjust as a general point, those
materials certainly could have come from anywhere, but
the last place they're likely to have come from is
Mr. Van Dyke's Garrity-protected statements. Because if

you think about it for a second, what they're saying
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essentially, is that Mr. Van Dyke conducted the canvass
of witnesses of the shooting he was just a part of.

MR. HERBERT: I'm going to object, it's misstating
the evidence. We're not claiming it's the identity of
witnesses Garrity-protected statements.

MR. TOPIC: If you're no longer going to argue
that --

THE COURT: For the record, it will stand the way
it's been presented, your objection is overruled. Go
ahead.

MR. TOPIC: I guess there's no contention anymore
that the only way that the probate attorneys do help
witnesses was because of Garrity-protected statements
that they were given by Mr. Kalven, if that's no longer
being argued, then we will move on from there.

Also back to Exhibit 5, it was represented to
the Court that there was an exchange of e-mails from
Mr. Torres and Mr. Kalven on which they were jointly
crafting.

THE COURT: Shaping.

MR. TOPIC: Correct, sorry. That Mr. Kalven was
correcting Mr. Torres's statement. If you look at the
exhibit, all it is is an e-mail from Mr. Kalven to

Mr. Torres that say thanks for correcting my account of
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the incident, check the attached revised brief, did I
get it right. And of course, that's what reporters do
all the time. If they're quoting sources, if they're
attributing things to sources, if they're relying on a
source, of course they're going to confirm the accuracy
of that. There's nothing in here that at all says
Mr. Kalven saying, Mr. Torres, well, don't you mean this
or don't you mean that or anything at all that any
testimony was being shaped. And again, that's long
after his IPRA statement had been given and seems to
have no bearing on anything here.

I don't think we have any dispute anymore that
Mr. Kalven is a reporter. I mean, there were some
accusations that he was an activist.

THE COURT: Mr. Topic, you make me feel at home,
you're not paying attention to what I said. I did find
that Mr. Kalven is a reporter.

MR. TOPIC: Then I will argue no further on that
point. I did want to address the Willis case that you
referenced, your Honor. Just for the record, T
understand your ruling.

THE COURT: Go ahead.

MR. TOPIC: At issue in that case was only a judge,

so it did not hold it's limited to judges, it left open
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the possibility it could apply.

THE COURT: My point was that it's never been
litigated outside the Fourth District as it would apply
to reporters.

MR. TOPIC: And we don't dispute that, but it also
hasn't been foreclosed by the First District is our
position.

THE COURT: Nor has an infinite number of other
issues that have not arised yet too, so we're in
agreement.

MR. TOPIC: We are. Only to make the point that
even though it's a Fourth District case --

THE COURT: You don't want to give up an issue and
that's good lawyering, so you got it.

MR. TOPIC: Thank you, your Honor.

The last point I want to make is there was
discussion about constitutional issues and
Mr. Van Dyke's fair trial rights. I will point out
first that that's an issue in any number of cases that
still held that reporter's privilege applies or
addresses the Special Witness Doctrine. There's nothing
unique about this case in that sense. And then my
second point is --

THE COURT: I know there's nothing unique and I know
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you don't mean to disparage it, but these are -- in
every criminal case, these constitutionals would apply
at equal level no matter what the charges are. So we're
in agreement with that.

MR. TOPIC: Absolutely agree. But the second point
I would make is that's really properly an argument if we
get to the divestiture phase in where you would have to
consider the public interest and all those issues. And
I would point out that the Haleas case does talk about
there's also a public interest in holding the police
accountable, so it's not as simple as simply one side of
the public interest. But we're not at the point, as I
understand it, if we get to that point, we will
certainly address that if we get to divestiture.

In sum, there's been nothing presented today
that in any way shows that Mr. Kalven was given copies
of any Garrity-protected statements, the proffer did not
have any basis. I think on that reason alone i1t should
be quashed.

I don't know that we need to get to the
reporter's privilege issues, if we do, then we will wait
for the filing of an application, and we can certainly
deal with it at that point.

THE COURT: Thank you very much.
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MR. TOPIC: Thank you.
THE COURT: Mr. Sams.
MR. SAMS: Thank you, your Honor.

Judge, I do want to take this opportunity to
correct something that Mr. Herbert quoted me as saying
or at least paraphrasing me as saying that if Mr. Kalven
was aware of Garrity-protected statements and if he then
passed them along to Torres that would be a violation --
a Garrity violation. I never said that that would be a
Garrity violation. I believe I said that would require
some further inquiry into the Court as to whether there
was an independent source.

And of course we are not abandoning our Haleas
argument as to the independent source in that Torres not
only saw what happened on October 19th into
October 20th, 2014, but related that to IPRA on
October 28th of 2014, a month before Jamie Kalven walked
into his life.

Judge, going to that, I think it's also
important to note that in the timeline that Mr. Herbert
put up on the screen, one of his first graphics up
there, the first thing he talked about was October
of 2014, the first thing that's important is the

defendant's statements. We would actually say
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October 2014, the first thing that was important was
that Laquan McDonald was shot and killed.

However, Judge, that October 2014 date, he then
followed on his timeline with November 23rd of 2014,
when he said Jamie Kalven interviewed Torres. Of course
that timeline, the important thing that he left out was
that October 28th date when Torres gave his statement to
IPRA.

After all of this, Judge --

THE COURT: Review those dates again. October 28th
was when Mr. Torres gave the statement to IPRA.

MR. SAMS: To IPRA.

THE COURT: I got that one. You said October what
prior to that?

MR. SAMS: October 19th was when Laquan McDonald was
shot, I believe it was October 20th or 21st that the
defendant gave his Garrity-protected statement to IPRA.

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. SAMS: And it was not until November 23rd, 2014,
that Kalven contacted Torres for the first time. So a
month later after he witnessed it and after he had given
a statement.

There is still no evidence, despite what

counsel says, that Jamie Kalven knew or told Torres
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anything about Garrity-protected statements. One of the
things that counsel emphasized was this e-mail from
Scott Ando, the director of IPRA, in which Scott Ando
mentioned four attachments that he was very, very
concerned about and worried about and whether those were
somehow leaked.

Counsel told you we don't know what those are
but I'm going to tell you what they are, Judge, and then
he proceeded to not tell you what they were. What he
did was he then immediately moved into talking about
some 302 statements, some FBI reports and other things.
Judge, I think -- and I'm not saying that he made the
implication that that's what those attachments were, but
that is certainly the implication that could have been
taken from that, but that is far from the truth, Judge.
Those four exhibits --

MR. HERBERT: Judge, if I can, I'm going to object,
it's misstating the evidence.

THE COURT: First of all, your argument is not
evidence, but go ahead.

MR. HERBERT: Okay. He's misstating what was quoted
by me.

THE COURT: Sure.

MR. HERBERT: And what I clearly showed, and the
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e-mail clearly showed that the documents that were
available included Jason Van Dyke's statements, and
specifically one of the documents that was accessed that
was troublesome was the stripping statement which
contained Jason Van Dyke's Garrity-protected statements.

MR. SAMS: That is not true, they did not present
that evidence to you that those were one of those
attachments. Scott Ando referred to attachments 83, 84,
85, and 87. 83, Judge, the attachment 83 of IPRA was a
copy of Jose Torres driver's license.

Attachment 84, and I'm giving this to you,
Judge, as an offer of proof, 84 was an affidavit that
Jose Torres signed on October 28th of 2014. Attachment
85 was two discs, I believe, which contained a recording
of Jose Torres's statement from October 28th of 2014.
And attachment 87 is the transcript of that
October 28th, 2017, [sic].

So the four attachments that Scott Ando was
very concerned about all related to Jose Torres. And of
course that makes sense because they were beginning this
investigation into who had possibly leaked Jose Torres's
name. But it had absolutely nothing to do with any
Garrity-protected statements being leaked.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, I'm going to object. That's
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clearly contradictory to the exhibit that's in here.
Yes, I agree that Scott Ando was concerned, he
indicated, about the statements of --

THE COURT: What does the e-mail say?

MR. HERBERT: The e-mail says that --

THE COURT: Read it, read it.

MR. HERBERT: He's talking about the audit.

THE COURT: Just read it.

MR. HERBERT: Based on audit of access to log number

1072125 via CLEAR, it came to my attention that several
BIA personnel have accessed the file. I would like you
to look at the dates and times of the access as compared
with the timeline and let me know if they should have
accessed the file or if you have any concerns relative
to their access at the time they did so. I have
attached as well the audit. And below is the
attachment, date of incident, 20, October 2014.
Interview of witness, Jose Torres by IPRA, 28, October
2014. Relevant documents, parenthetical, DL affidavit,
transcript of interview, close parenthetical, uploaded
29 and 30, October 2014. Strip request, send to
superintendent on 29, October 2014, which contained the
quotes of Jason Van Dyke.

THE COURT: But the strip document did not contain
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the FBI report, right?

MR. HERBERT: It did not. The FBI had not been part
of this yet.

THE COURT: Okay, fine.

MR. SAMS: And of course, let's be clear here,
Judge. The body of another e-mail talked about the four
attachments that we talked about. Let's also be clear
that that's just things that Ando was interested in
looking at. There still is no proof that any of that
was delivered to Jamie Kalven.

THE COURT: Well, there's indication that someone
unauthorized entered into the CLEAR system, and that's
the only evidence that's been presented.

MR. SAMS: That's what the State's argument is, yes.

THE COURT: Well, I haven't heard any reports as a
result of the audit, any proof of any other reports
disseminated or looked at, but they had access to that
data.

MR. SAMS: That's correct. Judge, another argument
T wish to make is regarding Mr. Herbert's argument is
that he seemed to be conflating two very important, but
different concepts here. One of those on this hand is
Mr. Van Dyke's Garrity-protected statements, and the

other one is Mr. Van Dyke's defense.
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When he refers to the fact that these people
knew Mr. Van Dyke's defense, he is conflating that with
the fact that he knew and there's proof that they had
the Garrity-protected statements. Judge, it's been
pretty clear from day one to everybody, and I believe
counsel has even come in here and admitted, this is not
a, as we call it in the legal jargon, some other dude
did it case. This 1is, from day one, a self-defense
case.

So to conflate those two concepts that people
knew Jason Van Dyke's defense and to get to that point
in time that we are then saying they knew his
Garrity-protected statements, those are two very
different things, and we cannot combine those and say
that they equal --

THE COURT: I think that was pointed out by
Mr. Topic on Kalven Exhibit Number 1.

MR. SAMS: Judge, finally, counsel talked about how
we are here and we are in one heck of a smoke storm.

Judge, you heard a lot of things today about
Jamie Kalven, you also heard a lot of things about other
witnesses other than Jose Torres. Let's not get beyond
what we are here today on, that is a Garrity issue, that

is Jamie Kalven as it relates to Jose Torres because
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that's what they put in their proffer when they wanted
to call him, Jamie Kalven as a witness, was only as 1t
relates to Jose Torres. It did not have anything to do
with any other witnesses.

We're also getting beyond, Judge, when we start
talking about these civil lawyers, these probate
lawyers, we are here on a very, very small issue. And
because it's not been shown that there's any proper
connection, that there's no Garrity-protected materials
given to Mr. Kalven, nor that he passed them along to
Torres, Judge, we would ask you to reconsider your
initial denial of our motion to quash subpoena as it
relates to Mr. Kalven. Thank you very much.

THE COURT: Mr. Healey, do you want to say anything?

MR. HEALEY: No. Thank you, your Honor.

THE COURT: Thank you for your presentation and your
input here.

Seeing that the opposition to the subpoena has
the burden, that's why they got rebuttal, as far as this
case, I'm going to take this under advisement and I'll
make a ruling, but I'm not going to give the date on the
ruling until we handle the other material involved here
today concerning the Lynch material.

But what I'm going to do, we have other people
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on our call that have not been addressed, so I'm going
to recess until 12:00 o'clock on People of the State of
Tllinois versus Jason Van Dyke.

(Whereupon, the Court attended to

other matters on its call, after which

the following proceedings were had:)

THE CLERK: Jason Van Dyke.

THE COURT: Recalling Jason Van Dyke. It's been
brought to my attention, the only people who are going
to take still photographs are people authorized by the
Extended Media Coverage Act, and we have a boss here,
Ms. Kelly. You let that slip.

MS. BARNICLE: We did.

THE COURT: That's all right. It's a learning
point, so we won't let that happen.

The Garrity team, what do you need?

MR. SAMS: Judge, we weren't sure whether we were
getting a date or --

THE COURT: I just want to go over the Lynch
materials because I want to make sure we have
consolidated dates. It might not be the 20th of
December, it might be before that if we have compliance
or no compliance. Why don't you just relax and have a

seat.
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MR. SAMS: Thank you.

THE COURT: Thank you. The attorney —-- this 1is the
special prosecution team, not the Garrity team from the
special prosecutions office. So everybody has addressed
and stated their names.

Why don't we do this. Dan, why don't you go
through the agreed memorandum.

MR. WEILER: Sure, Judge. Judge, we have filed an
agreed memorandum outlining the November 6th court date.
On that date, the Court denied the defendant's motion to
dismiss the indictment on speedy trial grounds.

The defendant filed a motion in limine to admit
Lynch material, and a motion to dismiss alleging
prosecutorial misconduct.

The State was to submit its response to the
above-listed motions on November 20th of 2017. Those
have been filed.

The defendant's reply was due on November 28th,
2017, that was also received.

The case was continued to today's date for in
court filings of those replies and responses, and also
for a hearing on the Garrity team's motion to quash the
subpoena to Jamie Kalven. And then it also mentions

that there was a court date for December 20th, which
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will be for hearing on those motions.

THE COURT: Specifically, the defense was supposed
to interview witnesses. There's two ways that you can
get Lynch material in at trial. One is
self-authenticating, and that is not police reports,
they're not even evidence, as by Supreme Court rule, and
the other one is via statement of conviction, which
would be self-authenticating. The other is testimony or
testimony of witnesses.

So have you interviewed these witnesses that
you propose to present?

MS. WENDT: Judge, yes, we've actually -- well,
there's --

THE COURT: When you start out yes, that means you
have completely, all right. Start thinking before you
start answering.

MS. WENDT: Well, we have interviewed several.

THE COURT: But that isn't all of them.

MS. WENDT: No, not all of them.

THE COURT: I'm not going to get into these
arguments of semantics. You were supposed to interview
all these witnesses and submit those proffers today.
Are you ready to do that?

MS. WENDT: I'm submitting to you what we have.
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THE COURT: How could you submit anything that you
don't have?

MS. WENDT: Well, Judge, we have attempted to
interview 47 witnesses.

THE COURT: When did you start this interview
process?

MS. WENDT: Right after the last court date because
you ordered that.

THE COURT: Yeah, I understand. But part of the
defense 1s to prepare a defense, all right. And
self-defense, you are allowed to bring in Lynch
material. These materials were turned over to you,
especially like the DCFS records, et cetera, was
December 8th, 2016. And, State, when did you turn over
a majority of the -- there's not much, did you turn over
any Lynch material?

MR. MCMAHON: We have turned over some Lynch
material, yes.

THE COURT: I just want to find out about the date
of it. This investigation should not have began last
month, it should have began December 9th, 2016.

MR. MCMAHON: Judge, we began tendering documents
within 60 days of our appointment, that would have been

approximately October of 2016. And we have continued to
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produce documents in a variety of forms to the defense
since October of 'l6.

THE COURT: Now, Tammy, 47 sounds like a big number
of witnesses, but not if you amortize it over a 15-month
period, so it doesn't seem like that.

How many have you interviewed? You have to
know this stuff when you come up here.

MS. WENDT: Judge, I have it.

THE COURT: Tell me.

MS. WENDT: I'm looking at my notes. We've spoken
to 18 people, left messages for 14, and we're still
looking for 12. And that information -- actually
information from most of them we weren't getting because
they were saying they had attorneys that we needed to
speak to.

THE COURT: They have a right to that.

MS. WENDT: And that's fine. And your office knew
about that, so their attorneys now have --

THE COURT: I didn't know about that, that would
have been nice to know about January 2nd, 2017, all
right. I mean, what I'm saying 1s you're waiting until
the last moment to do these things, that's why we get
these problems.

Who's been holding back on you as far as -- you
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know, the witnesses don't have to talk to you if they
don't want to, you understand that?

MS. WENDT: Right, but, you know, we do -- we have
found, I mean, the ones that we have gotten information
for, we've spoken with.

THE COURT: You made a proffer?

MS. WENDT: I've made a proffer of evidence and
filed it with the Court as to what those say.

THE COURT: How many have you filed then, witnesses
you've interviewed?

MS. WENDT: 18.

THE COURT: 18 out of 477

MS. WENDT: Yes.

THE COURT: Mr. Herbert, you're in charge, so what's
going on here?

MR. HERBERT: Well, Judge, the biggest problem, an
impediment came from there's two different lawyers that
were representing the large percentage of the
individuals that we have.

THE COURT: Start explaining. The two lawyers what?

MS. WENDT: Avik Das, who he represents the
probation officers, probation department. And then
there was Margaret something and I know she did appear

here today.
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THE COURT: And she just left?

MS. WENDT: I don't know where she is, she was here.

MR. HERBERT: I see a hand being raised, Judge.

MS. WENDT: Avik Das is here.

THE COURT: Mr. Das, come on up please. And who 1is
next to you?

MR. DAS: Margaret.

MS. WENDT: They're both here.

THE COURT: Nothing is getting by you today.

MS. WENDT: I knew they were both here this morning.

THE COURT: We'll have a short recess at this time.
Talk to these people.

(Recess taken.)

THE CLERK: Recalling Jason Van Dyke.

THE COURT: Did you explain, Ms. Wendt, what was
going on about the difficulties with the attorneys?

MS. WENDT: So, Judge, we attempted to contact all
employees 1in the Cook County Juvenile Detention Center
and we were informed that we had to speak to their
attorneys or their supervisors before we could talk to
them. And the two attorneys who are standing here right
now are their attorneys.

THE COURT: Let's get that on the record. Would you

state your names, your positions, and spell your last
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names for the record?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: My name 1s Margaret Olesnavage,
O-L-E-S-N-A-V-A-G-E, I'm assistant general counsel at
the Juvenile Temporary Detention Center.

MR. DAS: My name 1is Avik Das, I'm the acting
director and chief probation officer for the Cook County
Juvenile Probation and Court Services Department.

THE COURT: Have you —-- what was your efforts to get
the names of the individuals under both jurisdictions of
two attorneys?

MS. WENDT: Judge, I have received 14. Yesterday, I
received information for 14 employees under
Ms. Margaret. And today Mr. Avik has advised me that
six of them, an additional six are his employees. So
really there's only -- they've given us, he's
indicated --

THE COURT: Let's do one at a time, okay.

MS. WENDT: Margaret has indicated that we're going
to have to contact all these employees and meet with
them.

THE COURT: Do you have the addresses of the
employees?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Addresses, last known address, and

phone number were provided to counsel.
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THE COURT: Have you listed which ones are employes
now and which ones are not employes? That's on the list
that you turned over. You have to answer for the court
reporter.

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Yes.

THE COURT: I appreciate that. $So that's current
then.

MR. HERBERT: Judge, the ones that are not
employees, I don't believe we have contact information
for them because --

THE COURT: I'm sorry, let's start paying attention.
Could you read that back what she said when I inquired
about which ones are employees and do they have the
names and addresses of those people?

(Record read by the reporter.)

THE COURT: So you got those.

MR. HERBERT: For the employees, but not the
ex—-employees.

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Can I clarify, your Honor?

THE COURT: Well, you better.

MS. OLESNAVAGE: One 1is deceased, two are —--

THE COURT: Did you put that down on it?

MS. WENDT: Yes, sorry.

THE COURT: You really want that phone number,
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Mr. Herbert?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: And two are no longer employed, and
we indicated that on the sheet.

THE COURT: Did they retire?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: I believe one was terminated with
cause, and the other one I believe retired.

THE COURT: The one that's retired, pay attention to
me please, it's not like you're not confused, the one
that's retired, you can go to the Cook County Pension
Board and find those addresses from i1f you don't have
them. Do you have that?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: I gave that to counsel.

THE COURT: You have the address of the one that is
retired?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Last known address, correct.

THE COURT: And another thing is they have to mail
the check, so this is part of your investigative
process.

Now what about the one that was terminated?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Her last known address was also
provided.

THE COURT: Now is that a public record? Don't they
have a hearing on that? They had to have a hearing to

terminate something, right?
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MS. OLESNAVAGE: Yes, due process within the JTDC.

THE COURT: So they had to have the addresses at
that time of where she lived and everything, so that's
available.

So then you fulfilled your obligation; is that
correct, Margaret?

MS. OLESNAVAGE: Yes, your Honor.

MS. WENDT: She did, I'm satisfied.

THE COURT: Thank you, Margaret. Mr. Das, come up
now.

What about Mr. Das?

MS. WENDT: Mr. Das has six employees that are on
our list that he has stated he will gather together
hopefully.

THE COURT: Let him state it.

MR. DAS: Your Honor, I'm now aware of six.

THE COURT: When did you get this request?

MR. DAS: Let's say by Monday.

THE COURT: Monday of this week?

MR. DAS: Yes, two days ago.

THE COURT: Okay.

MR. DAS: I understand now that those names of
juvenile probation were part of an inquiry given much

earlier to JTIDC, so I was not aware --
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THE COURT: Let's explain what an inquiry, you mean
by the defense?

MR. DAS: By the defense.

THE COURT: Why don't you say a request by the
defense.

MR. DAS: Request by the defense.

THE COURT: Tammy, what was the date on that?

MS. WENDT: Approximately November 30th maybe.

THE COURT: Of this year?

MS. WENDT: Correct.

THE COURT: So you have provided the -- listen, this
case is going on a long time and people have not been
coming up to speed about what they're supposed to do
concerning investigation. So now that I'm getting
dragged into it, when are these people going to be
available?

MR. DAS: Your Honor, I don't know, but I'm going to
make every effort to make them available as soon as
possible.

THE COURT: You show me on the clock as soon as
possible or you show me on the calendar as soon as
possible. I'm not putting up with this nonsense
anymore.

MR. DAS: The defense has asked if we can make

98




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

arrangements within the next two weeks.

THE COURT: No, no, because I'm going to have a
court date here next week about what your progress is.
So I mean, their progress about interviewing people, not
about getting names and all this other stuff. Are
these -- what shifts are these people working?

MR. DAS: I am not aware.

THE COURT: Get on the phone. Pass this case.
People coming in, they told you about these requests,
you should know when they're available, you suggested a
solution that could get them all together, but you
haven't said when or where or what time. Those are not
solutions, that is chaos.

Pass this case. There will be a short recess
again.
(Recess taken.)

THE COURT: Court's back in session, please remain
seated.

THE CLERK: Sheet 7, recalling Jason Van Dyke.

THE COURT: Mr. Das.

MR. DAS: Yes, your Honor.

THE COURT: Have you got in contact with these
people so that you can set up an appointment?

MR. DAS: I have not gotten in contact with them. I
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have gotten in contact with our human resources who's
pulling together all the last known addresses, what the
next shift is, their phone numbers so that I can give
that to the defense counsel and we can arrange the
dates.

THE COURT: Wait a minute. I thought that you're
supposed to put them all together. Are they going to be
over at juvenile detention and then you're going to
provide access to them?

MR. DAS: At the probation department, that's the
expectation, yes.

THE COURT: You're not in probation, right?

MR. DAS: Juvenile probation, that's correct.

THE COURT: How many people there?

MR. DAS: A total of seven.

THE COURT: All right. I want these interviews, and
this is going to be a court order and I want that
drafted, to be conducted tomorrow and Friday as
available. These people have to be available, otherwise
they better have a doctor's note, a hospital entry
admission, or they're on vacation. They're just not
going to disappear and be sicced on this. This has to
get done, all right.

You got these fine people from the media here
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and like this, this should be a case where there is
transparency. And especially, you all are in the
judicial system with juveniles so you should be
cooperating too.

What I'm going to do, the 13th of December, I'm
going to enter and continue this, I want more proffers
of these witnesses, 12-13-2017. Any problems -- here's
what I'm going to do.

Certainly they have a right not to talk to
anybody, so I can't take that away from them. But if
they're devious or something else like this that the
defense can prove, I'll order depositions so then
they'll have to do that.

So this case will be continued to -- on the
Brady motion -- excuse me, on the Lynch motions,
December 13th, 2017.

As far as the motion to quash the subpoena,
that will be the same date, 12-13-2017. Mr. Kalven, I
know it's an inconvenience, but I'm going to order you
to be here.

Anything else?

MR. MCMAHON: Judge, there was one other matter, the
defense issued a subpoena to the Chicago Transit

Authority, I received a copy of that. I have not seen

101




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

anyone from the Chicago Transit Authority this morning.

MR. HERBERT: It's for records.

THE COURT: Why haven't they complied? When did you
issue the subpoena?

MS. WENDT: Judge, we issued the subpoena on
November 30th, and I know that they were served with it
yesterday by the post office in their mailroom, so I
have not heard anything, nobody was here.

THE COURT: You don't do personal service at all?

MS. WENDT: Sometimes.

THE COURT: Well, you better start doing it because
sometimes isn't working.

And that was September 30th [sic], and again,
this information is available for you since
December 8th, 2016, and you're doing this stuff now and
only four days before this court date. Don't let this
happen again, otherwise, you're actually delaying
things, all right. So I want you to get ahold of those
things.

Did you call them this morning to find out why
they haven't complied?

MS. WENDT: No, I was here.

THE COURT: They got phones here, you got phones in

your pocket.
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MR. HERBERT: And this is not related to the Lynch

motion, Judge.

THE COURT: I don't care, but it's related to the

case.

MR. HERBERT: I understand. I just want to make it

clear for you.

THE COURT: Anything else?

MR. MCMAHON: No, Judge.

THE COURT: Thank you all. 1It's been a long day.

Court 1is 1in recess at this time.

(Which were all the proceedings had

at the hearing of the above-entitled

cause,

this Wednesday, 12/06/2017.)

103




10

11

12

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

STATE OF ILLINOIS )

COUNTY OF C O O K )

I, SABRINA M. TOMICKI, Official
Shorthand Reporter of the Circuit Court of Cook County,
do hereby certify that I reported in shorthand the
proceedings had in the above-entitled cause, and that
the foregoing Report of Proceedings is a true and
correct transcript of the proceedings had before the

Honorable VINCENT M. GAUGHAN, Judge of said court.
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